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“Set your goals high and don’t stop until you get there!” 

  
Principal’s Report 
I’m pleased to announce that following a 
recent merit selection process Mr Chris 
Shipman has been offered and has accepted 
the position of classroom teacher at 
Boambee PS. Chris has been a temporary 
teacher at Boambee for many years and now 
joins the permanent ranks. Well done, Chris.  
 
Congratulations to Cooper Moore and 
Jackson Joice who represented the North 
Coast at the NSW PSSA State Athletics 
Carnival last week. Both boys performed well 
and will be back next year! Well done also to 
Ella-Ruth Beynon-Whitelaw who travelled 
away to Orange with the Coffs Harbour 
indoor hockey team. They went through their 
division undefeated and were crowned State 
Champions! Great effort! 

We have received our NAPLAN results for 
2018 and what a remarkable effort by our 
students in Years 3 and 5. On average, 
students in Year 3 were above state average 
in reading, writing, numeracy, grammar and 
punctuation and on par with the state in 
spelling.  
 
Our Year 5 students growth from Year 3 to 
Year 5 was simply outstanding. On average, 

our students demonstrated above state 
average growth in all areas, with some 
elements nearly exceeding 40 points above 
state average! Our value add for students 
from Years 3 to 5 and Years 5 to 7 was 
classified as Excelling which was an 
outstanding result! Pleasingly, we have seen 
an upward trend over the past few years and 
it’s fantastic to see our school community 
working together to ensure our children 
receive a quality education. We’ll be 
analysing the data in great detail over the 
coming weeks to ensure we continue to 
target areas of need.  
Brad Lyne - Principal 
 
PBL 
Throughout Week 4 and 5 our PBL focus is 
Being RESPECTFUL in our Playground.  
On Monday, our Stage 3 Leaders 
taught the first lesson for the 
fortnight.  
The lesson outlined:  

● Reducing our waste 
● Putting equipment away  
● Being responsible with 

belongings 
This Friday, a student from each 
class from Year 3 to 6 will be 
presented with a RESPECTFUL 
award. Next Friday, 16th November a student 
from each Kindergarten to Year 2 class will 
be presented with a RESPECTFUL award for 
displaying the above behaviours. 
 
P&C AGM 
The P&C AGM will be held on Monday, 12th 
November at 6pm in the Boambee Meeting 
Room. All welcome to attend! 
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Primary Assembly Week 2 Class Awards 
Congratulations to the following students for 
their fantastic efforts at school.  
3BF - Jazz Barrow, Oliver Sorensen, Matilda 
Patten and Amali-Te Skinner 
3G - Kayleigh Wall, Mia Murcott, Perri Nash 
and Bryson Galvin 
3/4H - Tate Eggins, Sophie Watson, Isabella 
Brooks and Seth Jacobs 
4B - Abbi Phemister, Tyler McCormack, 
Hayley Cameron and Sienna Meli 
4S - Elih Carmady, Hayley Kilner, Cormac 
Forsyth and Adelaide Trindall 
5D - Koen Loader, Zachary Wilson, Katelyn 
Rovere and Taylen Bolt 
5T - Luke Smith, Madison Duck, Ella Stock 
and Alex Main 
6M - Bailey Patten, Bradley Szabo, Sam 
Watson and Kyah Widders 
6S - Monique Galvin, Mitch Shaw, Levi 
McGregor and Ned Jones 

At this assembly Isiah Jedyn, Jakai 
Weatherall, Cash Hudson, Violet Thomson, 
Samuel Ablett, Jada Sothman, Amber 
McMahon-Nicol, Hunter Bellamy and Miley 
Richards received a Safe Award. 
Congratulations! 

Uniform Shop Sale 
The Uniform Shop is having a November 
sale. All size 8 and 12 Skorts and size 10 and 
12 shorts will only cost $10.00 each for the 
month of November, get in early for next year 
with this great price. The Uniform Shop opens 
Mondays from 9am until 10.30am. You can 
leave your order with the office anytime and it 
will be filled on the Monday. 
 

Infants Assembly Week 3 Class Awards 
Congratulations to the following students for 
their fantastic efforts at school. 
KD - Gurnishaan Dhadwar, Monique 
Dootson, Hannah Clarke and Isla Williams 
KL - Josephine Zariquiey, Kole Walsh, Alan 
Herden and William Forsyth 
KW - Bronte Nightingale, Rhys Masling, 
Willow Findlay and Viggo Harriman 
1F - Nevaeh Turner, Susannah Gillett, 
Braxtyn Lynwood and Lakaya Rix 
1H - Ryan Grace, Kyan Ferreira, Evie Schley 
and Sehajdeep Kaur 
1T Cooper Francis, Eli Goodwin, Zay Taylor 
and Imogen Wait 
1/2N - Mitchell Finnie, Cody Booth, 
Mackenzie Edwards and Liyla Davies 
2P - Sophie Bourne, Kaidyn Mulligan, Carson 
Ferreira-Boyles and Koby Hoskins-Quinn 
2S - Reid Bentley, Lawson Webber, Olivia 
Marriott and Oscar Gunthorpe 

At this assembly Gabriel Bourke-Hernandez, 
Jake Gillett, Sebastian Wiseman, Eden 
Bailey, Florence Wilson, Manni Williams, Ella 
Filet, Charlotte Jones and Jessie Crossland 
received a Safe Award. Congratulations! 

Bus Travelling Information for 2019 
If your child is starting Kinder next year, going 
from Year 2 to 3 or from Year 6 to 7, a new 
bus application form needs to be completed. 
All bus applications are completed online by 
going to transportnsw.info/school-students. A 
reminder if you have any concerns about your 
child’s bus safety, please contact the relevant 
bus company. 
 



 
Bongil Bongil Public Speaking 
Congratulations to all of our school 
representatives who presented their 
speeches at the Bongil Bongil Public 
Speaking Competition. The competition 
involved 5 local primary schools. All of our 
speakers did a wonderful job and should be 
proud of their efforts. 
 
Early Stage 1 
Sean Croghan- Finalist 
Mikkila Eggins- Finalist 

 
 
 
Stage 1 
Liyla Davies- Winner 
Indi Knowles- 2nd 
 

Stage 2 
Ruari Buttle- Winner 
Enya Baldwin- Finalist 

 
 
 
Stage 3 
Sienna Nielsen- Finalist 
Aaron Howton- Finalist 
 
 

 
Remembrance Day 

Today Boambee 
students paid their 

respects to all veterans 
by having a minute’s 

silence.  
 
 
 
Captain Elections 2019 
If your child has nominated themselves to try 
out for the position of Boambee Public School 
Captain for 2019, speeches and elections will 
be held on Wednesday, 28th November in 
our school hall. The male nominees will 
present their speeches first, starting at 
9.30am. After a short break, the female 
nominees will present their speeches. 
Parents are welcome to attend. 
 
2019 Enrolments 
Please inform our school office if your child 
will not be attending Boambee Public School 
next year. This will help us with organising 
teachers and classes. 

Picnic Day - Tuesday, 18th December 
Kinder to Year 2 will be going 
to BCC Cinema to watch 
“”Ralph Breaks the Internet” 
and then to the Jetty 
Foreshores for a Picnic 
Lunch. The students will need 
to bring a hat, sunscreen, 
healthy packed lunch with 
plenty of water and school 
uniform must be worn. 
Students will not be permitted 
to purchase from the canteen at the Cinema. 
Students can bring a bottle of water and a 
small healthy snack into the Cinema. 
 
Year 3 to 6 students 
will be going to the Big 
Banana Water Slide. 
Students will need to 
bring a hat, sunscreen, 
rash shirt, goggles, 
swimmers, healthy 
packed lunch and recess with plenty of water. 
 
2018 Student Equipment List 

Next year the school will supply Kindergarten 
with all their stationery requirements. 
OfficeMax under our direction have set up 
packs for Year 1 to 6, they are different for 
each year, please make sure you order for 
the year your child is in next year. If you place 
your order with OfficeMax before the 2nd 
December 2018, delivery will be free of 
charge and delivered to your nominated 
address before the start of Term 1, 2019. If 
you order your child’s supplies from 
OfficeMax after that date, postage will cost 
$12.95 and the delivery date is not 
guaranteed. OfficeMax provide quality items 
at a reduced price. If you require assistance 
with ordering please feel free to call the 
school office on 6653 1107. 



 
 

Kinder Transition Program 
Kinder Go Day will be held on Wednesday, 14th 
November from 9.30am until 2.00pm. The 
children will participate in early literacy, 
numeracy, craft, singing and tabloid activities in 
the kinder classrooms. Parents are to walk 
students to the kinder classrooms and collect 
them at the Tallowwood tree at 2.00pm. Children 
will need to bring a broad brim hat, crunch and 
sip, a healthy lunch, recess and plenty to drink. 
 
Year 1, 2 and 3 Swimming Program 
This program is commencing this Monday, 
12th November 2018. Students will need to 
come to school with swimming clothes under 
their uniform. They will need to bring a bag, 
labelled with their name to carry their 
belongings to and from the pool, a towel, rash 
shirt, sunscreen and clean and dry underwear 
to change into after their swimming lesson. 
Classes will work in 2 groups across the 
morning: Group 1 will leave the school at 
9.15am and Group 2 will leave the school at 
10am, these are approximate times and may 
be a few minutes variation either way.  
 
Canteen 
The special for the next two weeks is 
Spaghetti Bolognese at a cost of $2.50 each. 
 
Canteen Helpers 
Wed 14    Kirsten Howton 
Thur 15    Allison Main and Lynda Mclaughlin  
Fri 16       Marie Kane, Kylee Evans and 
Trudy Phemister  
Wed 21    Katie Clunas and Shannon Pulleine 
Thur 22    Sarah Floyd and Kirsten Howton 
Fri 23       Donna Nash, Alice Webber and 
Ada Lambert 
 
If you would like to volunteer to help in the 
canteen please call or text Leanne on 0427 
686 291. Students love seeing their parents 
or grandparents helping at the canteen. You 
will also be provided with lunch on the day 
you volunteer. 
 
Bingo  
Tuesdays, at 7.00pm, eyes down at the Coffs 
Ex Services Club.  
Tuesday, 13th November - Team 4 
Penny Smith and Kristy Watson 
Tuesday, 20th November - Team 1 
Trudy Jeffery, Sandra Jeffery and 
Lisa Townsend 

 

Important Dates   
09.11.18   Remembrance Day Ceremony 
09.11.18   Yr 5 & 6 Sport 
09.11.18   Primary Assembly @ 11.50am 
12.11.18   P&C AGM Meeting @6pm 
12.11.18 to 23.11.18 
                 Year 1 & 2 Swimming Program  
14.11.18   Kinder Go Day 9.30am-2pm 
15.11.18   Kinder Responsible Pet Program 
16.11.18   Yr 5 & 6 Sport 
16.11.18   Infants Assembly @ 11.50am 
28.11.18   School Leadership Speeches 
 

2018 P&C Disco Night 
The P&C Disco was very popular with over 
300 students in attendance. A big thank you 
to everyone who helped make the Disco a 
great night. Below are some great pictures 
from the night.  

 
Have a great weekend! 

 


